NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2019
THURSDAY 16th MAY - 7.30 p.m.
AT THE NEW VICTORY HALL
	All those attending was asked to sign the attendance register which will be retained by the Parish Council, however no copies of signatures will be supplied to another person nor electronically displayed. The Annual Parish Meeting has a general power to discuss Parish affairs and pass resolutions thereon.  Such resolutions will not bind the Council (Local Government Act 1972 Sections 9 & 27)


	1. CHAIRS WELCOME 

     David Church welcomed guests that attended the meeting and thanked the councillors and the clerk for   their commitment over the past 12 months. The chairs explained that councillors that have attended will give reports on issues they have been involved in.
2. APOLOGIES

    Paul Ryall and Caro How gave their apologies as they had a prior engagement.
3. APPROVE MINUTES OF LAST APM

    The minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting on Thursday 26th April 2018 were AGREED.
4. PARISH REPORT 2018 – 2019
    Nick Fowle reported on activities happening at the staithe. The lease has been agreed with the Broads Authority for 50 years. For this to happen the staithe needed to be registered with the parish council which had been done. This has meant that now the staithe has been leased to the Broads Authority new electric points have been installed for boat users. There had been an issue with the water supply at the staithe. Anglian Water had inspected the site and due to new regulations, the taps needed to have valves fitted to ensure water could accidentally flow back from the broads. This has unfortunately been time consuming and expensive, but it was a requirement. The hoses at the staithe have been replaced and new signage, bollards bins and bin enclosure have been introduced. The Parish Council are aware of Trading on the site and are looking at measures to stop this.
Dianne Pickering reported on the playground that was built the previous year. The zipwire had an issue and was a little too high for smaller children to enjoy, but this has been rectified and the new matting had been lifting, this too had been fixed. The first annual inspection of the equipment went well, and all pieces passed. It is lovely to see children of all ages enjoying the playground. The Parish council have now acquired enough funding to be able to complete the playground by having fencing erected. This will ensure that users of the playground are not impacted by users on the playing field. Some money has been raised by the Nordic Walkers and the White Horse Inn to contribute towards a new bench/picnic table. Many thanks have been given to both for the generous contributions.

Robert Hanger reported that the football posts have been cleaned, and new nets had replaced the old ones that had seen better days. There had been some damage to one of the parish noticeboards in the village had suffered from vandalism. This had been taken away and had some repairs made to it along with new Perspex. 

Charlotte Hummel (Clerk) reported that the precept had been raised by 2% this year. This was due to the reduction of the grant received by NNDC fell by 9%. Although this does not cover the short fall entirely it would not hinder the parish councils’ budget as there were reserves for this purpose. The Parish Council had made a VAT claim with HMRC, unfortunately due to an administrative error from HMRC the repayment was very late entering the Parish Councils bank account. This has now been rectified and although this meant that the fencing had to be delayed this has now been ordered and awaiting installation.

David Church reported that NNDC had present all Parish Councils with World War Poppy Seeds to commemorate the centenary of the end of World War 1. The parish council gave these to the church to be grown in the churchyard. The parish Council had agreed for £1000 in their budget for parish good causes and charities. The Bowls Club receiving £100, New Victory Hall £340, Church grounds maintenance £500 and Neatishead and Barton pre-School £60.

BT Installation of faster broadband in the village is ongoing, with the hope of faster connection by 2020.

Overnight parking continues to be an ongoing issue at the village carpark as well as the increasing number of potholes that are being reported. Many thanks were given to the dedicated group of volunteers that continue to carry out littler picking on a regular basis in the village. It is very much appreciated.
6. COUNCIL REPORTS 2018 – 2019
     Time will be given for any reports from Norfolk County Council & North Norfolk District Council – Although no formal reports were given from the parishes County or District councillors. The Chair wished to highlight for the record many thanks to the departing District Councillor Barbara McGoun. Barbara had been very active District Councillor and had helped the village on many occasions. The Parish wish Mrs McGoun all the best, she would be missed.
The Parish would also like to welcome the new District Councillor’s Nigel Dixon and Gerard Mancini-Boyle and would look forward to working with them.
8. COMMUNITY REPORTS

    Reports were submitted by Neatishead VC C of E Primary School, Neatishead, Irstead and Barton Turf Community Heritage Group, and Neatishead Baptist Church. See Appendix.

Poors or Fuel Allotment Charity spoke that they are very much still active and if a resident needs support can make a request to the charity for help.

Colin a Trustee for the RAF Radar Museum thanked the Parish Council for the invitation as there had not been much communication between the museum and the village prior. This is an issue that the trustees wish to change. There is a planning application that the trustees would like help from the Parish council. All residents are welcome to approach the trustees at any time if they wish to ask questions. 
Doreen Dean from the New Victory Hall spoke to say that it will be the halls 10 year anniversary in September. There will be a fun day to mark this anniversary on w21st September and all are welcome. Thanks was given to the Parish council for the donation towards the caretaker.
9. OPEN FORUM

    An opportunity for groups and parishioners to join in a discussion on an informal basis and speak with the clerk on matters they wish discussing in future meetings or issues in the village that they would require addressing. – No questions were raised, and the chair welcomed the room to join the room for light refreshments.
Meeting closed at 8.10pm
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